Minutes of the Miles City Council   
    
The Miles City Council held its regular meeting on Monday, November 2, 2020 at 6:30 p.m. in the Miles City Hall with Mayor Travis McMillan presiding.  Council members present were Jane Jeschke, Paul Sklenarik, Casey McCartney, Kirk Boatright and Larry Gilbert.  

There was no public comment.

After discussion, Jane Jeschke made a motion to authorize requests for proposals (RFP) for administrative services and requests for qualifications (RFQs) for engineering services related to the 2021-2022 Community Development Block Grant (CDBG) program administered by the Texas Department of Agriculture (TDA).  Larry Gilbert seconded.  Motion carried 5-0.


Gayla Fullerton from Fullerton & Associates was here to present the 2018-2019 audit report.

Consent agenda items consisted of the minutes of the October 5, 2020 regular and October 13th special meetings, monthly finance reports, monthly employee pay reports and current bills.  Larry Gilbert made the motion to approve the consent agenda.  Jane Jeschke seconded.  Motion carried 5-0.

Under reports:  
Cory Petrey gave the water report.  The city used 931,354 gallons from San Angelo and 1,764,000 gallons from wells.  The influent to the waste water treatment plant was 1,735,000 gallons.  Irrigated waste water used was 1,101,940 gallons. There were 2 water leaks, 1 water tap installed; and 2 sewer service calls.  
Police Chief Quentin Watkins gave the police department report.  There were 22 calls for service, 1 traffic accident, 40 traffic stops, 36 citations & 4 warnings.
Amy Fischer gave the Municipal Court report.  There were 33 new cases filed; 44 cases disposed and 1 appeal.
Under the secretary report, a list of addresses was presented to council that received junk car notices.

After review, Jane Jeschke made the motion to approve budget amendments as presented.  Casey McCartney seconded.  Motion carried 5-0.


Cory Petrey presented the project information and financial estimate regarding the scada system upgrade and repairs to the water system. Jane Jeschke made the motion to approve the project as presented from Mission Controls.  Larry Gilbert seconded.  Motion carried 5-0.

Cory presented what needed to be done for the water tank repairs.  Council discussed options.  No action was taken.


Council discussed city paid holidays.  Kirk Boatright made the motion to approve the list of holidays, as discussed, and to make the change in the employee handbook.  Jane Jeschke seconded.  Motion carried 5-0.


Council discussed a citizen request for a public restroom, at the City Park.  No action was taken.


Special canvass of the election meeting is set for Tuesday, November 10th at 12:30 p.m.  Next regular meeting is set for Monday, December 7, 2020 at 6:30 p.m. 


Jane Jeschke made the motion to adjourn.  Kirk Boatright seconded.  Motion carried 5-0. Council adjourned at 7:15 p.m.  

Respectfully submitted,  
Amy Fischer                                                                 
  Travis McMillan   
City Secretary




   
   Mayor  

        
